Meeting of the GC Policy Committee 

Tuesday, November 20, 2007; 12:00pm – 2:00 pm

GSS Boardroom, Graduate Student Center

Present:   Deborah Butler, Catherine Dauvergne, Greg Dipple, Barbara Evans, Jessica Jia, Hannu Larjava, Darrin Lehman, Lindsey Lipovsky (minutes), Susan Porter, Jim Thompson (Chair), Joyce Tom.

Regrets:  Hugh Brock, Helen Burt, Matt Filipiak, Daniel Granot, Donald Mavinic, Jenny Phelps, Cindy Prescott, Mahesh Upadhyaya.



1. Adoption of Agenda


Motion: That the agenda be approved.



Deborah Butler



Catherine Dauvergne










Carried.

2. Minutes of  last meeting (September 18, 2007)


Motion: That the minutes of the September 18, 2007 meeting be approved.



Hannu Larjava



Catherine Dauvergne










Carried.

3. Business Arising

A request was sent to Deans asking if any of the grad programs wanted to include additional criteria for membership in the Faculty of Graduate Studies in October, and we have not received any feedback so far, it looks as though that the Deans are satisfied with the standards already in place.  
The Conditional Admission Program was approved by Graduate Council and also by the Committee of Deans and has is now moving through the Senate Academic Policy Committee.  This program should be in place by January, 2008.

The list of the 50 least developed countries that are exempt from paying the application fee were also passed by Graduate Council.

The Faculty of Graduate Studies is now set up to receive theses electronically.

4. New Business 

a. Academic definition of professional graduate programs
The Provost’s definition of a professional graduate program is “any graduate program which charges tuition above base”.  On the Provost’s list of professional programs, 40% require preparation of a thesis.

There has been some discussion that the GSI would not be available for professional programs.  Hannu asked if professional programs are counted in the GSI formula even though the students in those programs may not get any funding from it.  It was noted that GSI policy is till under development.
Deborah noted that in the Faculty of Education, it is difficult to define what constitute to ‘professional’ programs.  What are the implications if programs are labelled “professional”?  Students in Education do research but are also tied to professional fields.  There is a problem when programs are seen as professional vs. research.  In Education, professional accreditation occurs at the undergraduate level.  What is the purpose of being called professional and how will it be applied?

Barbara told members of the Committee that in Australia, the Government defines what can be labelled as research graduate programs.  These are programs where the thesis accounts for more than 67% of the total degree credits.

A draft one-page handout listing all master degrees offered at UBC was distributed to committee members for comments.  The Committee suggested that the following columns be added to the handout: thesis requirements, total credits required for the degree; and thesis credit, if applicable. A revised version will be provided to the committee before the next meeting.
b. Space allocation for graduate students (general discussion)
Jim did an informal survey around the table to see if Faculties, departments or graduate programs have any policy on space allocation for graduate students?

Hannu believes that graduate students are not factored into the space calculation.

Jim was told that, in some Arts units, graduate students are given desk space only if they hold RA or TA positions.  That is to say, scholarship students are not entitled to desk space because they are not employees.  Darrin clarified that that is not the official policy.  The Faculty of Arts just does not have enough space but graduate programs try their best to provide space to their graduate students.  However, Faculties are inclined to provide space for TAs since they need space to meet with students.

According to Campus Planning, when a new building is being planned where any government funding is used, the Provincial space allocation formula applies.  RA and TA are entitled to 0.4 m2.  Normally, once the total office space and lab space in a building (TAs, RAs, staff and faculty) is calculated, the formula allows 30% more space on top for general usage.  This allowance provides for conference rooms, reception areas and in most cases, Faculties use part of that space for graduate students.  Greg mentioned that he has just gone through this process.  Even though Provincial funding constitutes to a small portion of the total funding, the same Provincial space allocation formula applies.  The formula basically provides you the square footage of the building.  Once the total square footage is derived, Faculty, departments or graduate programs have flexibility to use the space. 

Jim mentioned that the Province is asking institutions like UBC to increase the number of research graduate students but these students need desk space.  Barbara told the Committee that at the University of Melbourne, there are guidelines for graduate student space although it is not an official policy.  Some departments simply cannot provide adequate space for students.  Jessica mentioned that she is in Science and she has desk space but she knows a lot of students in Arts do not have desk space at all.

c. “Rolling” degree conferral – additional degree confirmation dates

The Faculty of Graduate Studies wants to know how Faculties feel about having additional degree confirmation dates which are over and above the May and November dates.  The number of degree confirmation dates would be limited by the number of Grad Council meetings.  The number of graduation ceremonies per year would remain at two but students will be able to get the degree conferred at any one of five occasions during the year.  Once a degree is conferred it will show up on the student’s transcript.

Susan asked why a Graduate Council meeting was needed to confer the degrees.  Deborah wondered if it is a formal administrative requirement to have it done at Graduate Council.  The Faculty of Graduate Studies will look into this requirement.  Each disciplinary Faculty has to confirm the list of graduates at the Faculty meetings in May and in November before forwarding the list to Senate for final approval.

Greg asked if this would affect the number of FTEs.  Joyce said it would not as we always count to the end of the term.
The Committee supported the concept of “rolling” degree conferrals and FGS will explore further with Enrollment Services.
d. Establishing a specific Graduate Aboriginal Admission Policy

SFU and the University of Alberta have statements about specific Graduate Aboriginal Admission Policy but neither institution seems seem to know much about them.  UBC requires a 4 year academic equivalent bachelor degree for admission to the master.  Deborah suggested that we speak to the Fist Nations House of Learning and Jo-ann Archibald in the Faculty of Education who holds the position of Associate Dean, Indigenous Education and Research.

Barbara said that based on her experience at the University of Melbourne, it would be better to make policies that indigenous people can fit into rather than to make a specific policy for indigenous people.  Barbara said the Faculty is inclined to support a more broad-based policy.  i.e. offering admission to someone (aboriginal or non-aboriginal) with a three year bachelor degree plus additional 5 to 10 years of relevant work experience, for example.  
Deborah wondered if there are scholarships that are targeted to support Aboriginal students that are linked to the UGF/SSHRC application process, and, if so, whether those might be separated out. Criteria appropriate for UGF/SSHRC adjudications might not be exactly the same as those that best match the background/experience of outstanding Aboriginal students or the Terms of Reference of awards targeted to those students. The result might be that Aboriginal students might not be applying for awards for which they would be outstanding candidates, or their files might be screened out by graduate programs making judgements according to the UGF/SSHRC criteria.  Jim suggested that Steven Taubeneck and Brendan Morey should be made aware of this situation.
5. Adjournment of the meeting

Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.

Barbara Evans

Susan Porter







Carried.

6. Next meeting:  January 22, 2008;  Room TBA, Graduate Student Centre

